VACC Burnaby General Meeting Minutes

Date and Time:  June 9, 2011 at 6:45 to 8:45pm

Location:           McGill Library, North Burnaby

Attendance:

Moreno Zanotto (chair), Claude Tani (secretary), David Fairey (treasurer), Luis Bernhardt, Peter Stary

1) Review and adoption of May 5, 2011 meeting minutes:  passed.

2) Review and adoption to tonight’s Meeting Agenda:  passed

3) A) Receipt submission and Financial update:

· Moreno and Claude to submit Hats Off day receipts

B) Sperling Over Pass:

· The city is aware of the idea of a Sperling overpass.

· The rebuilt Kensington overpass will have a 2 way cycle lane and an urban trail.

· The idea of an overpass at Wayburn was suggested.

· Poor cycling access over Willingdon overpass during construction. Suggestion - we could write to the Gateway Committee, Minister of Transportation, Mayor and Council and public media (eg: Burnaby Now newspaper).

4) BH/CH Transportation Review—Update:

· Moreno will present VACC Report to city traffic committee on June 22 at 6pm at City Hall. 

· The City Traffic Committee has decided not to change HOV times and not to install barriers at Beta and Penzance.  Council may be reluctant to implement these ideas because it is an election year.

· Suggestion:  Change the Skeena Tunnel to a single directional car lane to deter commuters from Capital Hill using this route.

5) Social Sustainability Strategy and AT&TC Committee Proposal- update:

· Will go to council in July for approval.

6) Cycle Parking ByLaw – update:

· Parks & Special events:  Parks Board shows interest, they are beginning consultations with City of Vancouver.

· Development Bylaw:  Moreno to present VACC report to Community Development Committee on June 28.  Report will also cover requirements for on street parking.

7) IWMB (Iron Workers Bridge):

· In 1992, cyclists asked the Province for an upgrade to the bridge to better accommodate their needs.  The bridge is owned by the Province, not Translink.  We would like to improve access so that there is no two way traffic occurring on each side.  The bridge structure can accept a wider deck, so it is possible to widen the sidewalk.

8) BfB (Business for Bikes): Kingsway and Hastings Commercial Corridors:

· Need volunteers to meet with businesses and business associations to promote and educate them on the benefits of cycling traffic.  VACC head office provides support (supplies, info.) for the volunteers.

9)  BTWW/BTSW:  Fall 2011:  

· Celebration Stations and Primary/Secondary Schools:  Looking for locations and volunteers to set up bike stations.  Suggestion – set up a station at SFU

10)  Willingdon Corridor Project Status and Design:

· emailed Alaya (City staff) for a progress report.  Suggestion – City sends us regular updates.

11)  Burnaby Mountain Gondola Transit Project: 

· VACC Burnaby Committee Stakeholder Status:  Moreno attended meeting.  Some residents of Forestgrove do not support the project because of the structures that need to be built in their neighborhood.  The gondola will be like a ski chairlift (eg: one will come every 4 seconds).  It will replace the #145 Transit Bus.  We need to look into how it will carry bikes.

12) Complete Streets Policy – CoB:  deferred to a later date.

13)  Cities for Cycling: 

· Cities around the world can buy a membership and receive benefits.  Deferred to a later date

14) Vision Day (Initiation for the CoB Cycling Master Plan):

· Set up an information table at the Giro de Burnaby bike race in July.

15) Adjournment:

· Next meeting:  Thursday, Sept. 8, 2011 -  6:45 to 8:45pm at McGill Library
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